
July 2019 Minutes 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm. 

 

There were (28) members present down at the field. 

 

Club President Michael Holbrook opened with giving special thanks to George Welcome who offered to 

cook Hot Dogs and Hamburgers for everyone and to Howard Bass who supplied the drinks and plates. 

 

Michael reported the board members did not meet during the month of June. 

 

The Minutes for June were approved by all members present. 

 

Birthdays for June were noted by Ron Melga as follows:  Luke Mitchell jr., Marcus Wright, Jonathan 

Young, Butch Pendergrass, Steve Balazs, George Sudderman, Rodney Steward, Chris Nelson and Ron 

Rose. 

 

Michael also gave many thanks and recognition Ron Mealga and Howard Bass for keeping on top of the 

grass and filling in holes when necessary. 

 

Butch Pendergrass and Mark Pfaff were thanked for putting on and having very successful events, the 

Warbird and Heli events during the month of June. 

 

Adam Miller was also praised for doing a tremendous job along the road and ditch with his equipment, 

followed by stating that the land owner was also very impressed that a lease tenant would put in that kind 

of effort to better the field. 

 

New members John Titus and David Mashburn were voted into the club as provisional members. 

 

James Miller reported a bank balance of $21,722.18.  The Warbird Event reported an income of 

$2,163.00 minus $200.00 seed money for a total of $1,963.00.  The Heli Event reported an income of 

1,442.00 minus $15.00 for Diesel fuel for a total of $1,427.00.  The total for both events equaled 

$3,390.00.  The budget as read-off by Treasure James Miller was approved by all members present. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Ken Blackford reported that the Swap Meet was going really well in that of this evening of 7/2 (52) tables 

had been sold, 4-weeks out. 

 

Michael Holbrook reported that there was nothing new to report for the “Must Fly Event of the Year”, the 

Electric Event. 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 



It was noted that some of the Jets have already burned several spots in the grass and it was suggested 
that the club could put down some 2’ x 2’ Paver Stones that they could start-up on.  It was decided that 
the board would discuss a solution at the next board meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:11………………a record setting, shortest meeting ever! 
 
 
 
The 50 / 50 was won by Ken Blackford…………$42.00/ $42.00. 
 
 
 
 
 
Ken A. Blackford           7-2-19 


